Warren County Engineer’s Office

Neil F. Tunison, P.E., P.S. | Warren County Engineer
210 W Main Street | Lebanon, Ohio 45036

PHONE - (513) 695-3301 | FAX - (513)695-7714
http://www.WCEOQ.us

IMMEDIATE RELEASE

DATE: Friday, December 04, 2020

RE: Morrow-Woodville Road, Harlan Township, closed to traffic for work on
Railroad Crossing

Lebanon, Ohio. Harlan Township, Warren County, Ohio — On Wednesday, December 9, 2020,
Morrow-Woodville Rd. will be closed to traffic between State Route 132 and State Route 28 to
allow railroad crossing repair by the 1&0 Railroad. This is a daytime closure only, between the
hours of 9am-4pm, weather permitting. If work is not done that day, it will occur on Thursday,
December 10™.

The detour will utilize State Route 132 to Morrow-Rossburg Road to State Route 28. Please
adjust travel routes accordingly.

Your cooperation during this closure is greatly appreciated.

For more information, visit http://www.wceo.us/ or contact WCEO at (513) 695-3301.

About the Warren County Engineer

County Engineers in Ohio are required by law to be registered as both Professional Engineers (P.E.) and
Professional Surveyors (P.S.) They are responsible for the maintenance and construction of county roads
and maintenance and construction of bridges on county roads, township roads, and certain streets
within municipalities. They are also responsible for maintaining land surveying records, checking the
accuracy and adequacy of recorded land transfer documents, and establishing or re-establishing certain
land survey monuments.



